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Principal’s Report – Term 4 Week 6 

As we approach the mid-way point of Term 4, our focus now turns to finalising the 2023 school year while also 

engaging in our planning processes for 2024. 

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate our Year 12 class of 2023 on the completion of their formal 

Higher School Certificate examinations. This milestone signifies the end point of 13 years of education, where 

students have demonstrated their ability to work hard, be resilient and develop an increasing independence. 

Additionally, we must recognise the immense support provided to these students from our teaching and non-

teaching staff, along with our families, without which, our students wouldn’t have made it to this stage of their 

schooling career. We look forward to celebrating with Year 12 at the Graduation Dinner on Friday 17th             

November 2023.  

On a similar note, students in Years 7-10 are currently finalising their formal assessments across  each of their 

courses with assessment task submission and examinations nearing completion. Teachers will now begin     

working on Semester 2 reports and we look forward to sharing information about your child’s progress with you 

when these reports are published later in the year.  

I would also like to pass on my sincere appreciation to all of our families for their engagement in the Tell Them 

from Me Survey as well as those parents who gave up their valuable time to participate in our evaluation of 

leadership structures and practices at our school. Engaging with our community is vitally important and          

information gathered from these undertakings will assist us in moving forward with our 2024 and long term 

planning to ensure that our school is meeting the needs of each of our stakeholders, with students at the     

forefront of everything we do.  

I am always in awe of the strong support our school receives from the community, along with the strong      

partnerships we have with employers and training organisations. Throughout Term 4, we are fortunate to be 

partnering with TAFE to offer our Stage 5 students involvement in the ‘YES’ program. This program provides our 

students with the opportunity to attend TAFE each week, participating in a variety of learning experiences     

directed towards a multitude of post school pathways. Thank you to TAFE for your support. 

Finally, I would like to recognise the achievements and talents of one of our very talented sportswomen, Amy 

Corbett. This week, Amy has travelled to the Central Coast, representing the Western Region at the New South 

Wales Combined High Schools Cricket Carnival. Amy is an outstanding representative of our school and for her 

sport and we wish her every success in what is bound to be a long and successful cricket career. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Nicholas Williams 

Principal (rlg) 



HSC Calendar Year 12 2023 

 
Term 4 2023 
 

 

HSC Assessment Calendar  

Year 12 2023/24 

 

Term 4 2023 

 
Week 6  PD/H/PE 
 
Week 7 Mathematics (Advanced) 
  Mathematics (Standard 1) 
  Mathematics (Standard 2) 
 
Week 8 Biology 
  CAFS 
  Design & Technology 
  Industrial Technology 
  Legal Studies 
  SLR 
 
Week 9 Agriculture 
  Business Studies 
  Software Design &  
  Development 
 
Week 10 Music 
  Visual Arts 
 

Upcoming Events 

 

Term 4 2023 

 

Week 6 
 

Tue 14 Nov  Ben Hall Cup Forbes 

Fri 17 Nov  Year 12 HSC Graduation
  

Week 7 

 

Week 8 
 

Tue 28 Nov  Year 6 Orientation Day 

Thur 30 Nov Year 10 Dinner 

 

Week 9 

 

Week 10 

 

Mon 11 Dec  Bathurst Aqua Park  
                      Excursion 
 

Tue 12 Dec  Presentation Evening 

   6.30pm—8.30pm 

   Blayney Community  
   Centre   












